ELMIRA WATER BOARD
Elmira, New York
Bids on estimated 2021 requirements for:
LIQUID CHLORINE
will be received by the EImira Water Board at its office at 261 West Water Street, EImira, New
York until 1:30 P.M., EST, on Wednesday, October 21, 2020, and at that time will be publicly

opened and read.

The amounts below are estimates only and the quantities actually ordered will be needed to meet
demands during 2021.

Bids must be in sealed envelopes, ATTN: Denise Mullaney, and the quoted material
designated on the outside of the envelope. Standard Non-Collusive Bidding Certificate,
Waiver of Immunity and Certification of Bidder regarding Equal Employment Opportunity must
be signed and submitted with the bid.

The Board reserves the right to reject any or all bids and to re-advertise for new bids at its
discretion.

Amount - Approximately 50,000 pounds in one ton (2,000#) cylinders

Standard - AWWA B301-04 NSF Certification

Packaging - Material is to be delivered in one ton (2,000#) cylinders

Cylinders - Cylinders provided MUST have clean, well threaded valves
tightened to 25-30 foot-pounds to the valve stem. They also must
bear an accurate cylinder tare weight.

Bid Amount - Unit price should be quoted in price per pound and include any
other charges (freight and shipping, Superfund, insurance,
surcharge, etc.) associated with the purchase of this product.

Delivery - In truck load lots as ordered and delivered to the Filtration Plant, 1

Fountain Drive, Elmira, New York between the hours of 7 A.M. to
3 P.M. Monday through Friday, unless otherwise stated on the
purchase order.

Each delivery will include a current safety data sheet.



Provide copy of NSF certification.
Vendor must have the capabilities to deliver product within ninety-six (96) hours.

Invoicing - Invoices must be in the same unit of measurement as quoted on bid
sheet.



